
FISHMAN DEFAULT LETTER 

STATE OF NEW YORK 

Redacted 

RE: 
DEFAULT DATE: 

HAVE YOU ABANDONED YOUR FAIR HEARING REQUEST? 

Our records indicate that you did not attend your fair hearing (referenced above) 
concerning your Medicaid benefits. Pursuant to the terms of the stipulation in the federal 
class action, Fishman v. Daines, (EDNY, 09CV5248, Bianco, J, 04/06111), this letter is 
sent to ask if you wish to reschedule the fair hearing and to explain to the Hearing Officer 
the reason you did not attend your fair hearing. If you wish to request a rescheduled 
hearing date and have an opportunity to explain your failure to attend your prior fair 
hearing, please simply return this letter by US Mail to: 

OTDA 
Office of Administrative Hearings - Fishman 
PO Box 1930 
Albany, NY 12201 

• You have only 10 days from the date of mailing of this letter to postmark 
your response. 

• Responses postmarked more than 10 days from the date of this letter will not 
be considered and your request for a hearing will be deemed abandoned. 

• Your response must be sent by US Mail. 

• No other forms of response will be accepted. 

Class counsel in the Fishman litigation is Peter Vollmer, Esq. (516) 730-5024. Contact 
him if you have questions concerning the Fishman litigation. 

cc: 

XL0254 (04/11) 


